
 

5 May 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Residential Care residents, families and visitors 
 
 
As we head into the weekend I wanted to give you some positive news about the status 
of the outbreak. 
 
I am very pleased to advise that our active cases have now reduced to 11 as the rest of 
our positive residents have now recovered. It is wonderful to see. 
 
The cases are now contained in our Lillipilli, Missingham and Rosebank wings. 
Residents in these areas continue to receive meals in their rooms for now.  
 
In other wings and areas of the facility things have returned to a more familiar footing. 
Residents are able to move about freely, enjoy their meals together and visitors are 
once again welcome to make use of Barney’s Café. 
 
From Tuesday 9 May we are also happy to welcome Independent Living Residents 
back to enjoy the hospitality of Barney’s Café and Coco’s Salon again.   
 
Current indications are that we have passed the peak in this outbreak and I thank our 
residents and staff for their contribution in working with us to achieve this result.  
 
There is a way to go yet though so we will remain diligent in our testing and monitoring.  
 
I will continue to keep you updated on developments. 
 
Please share with family and friends who may not be on our mailing list. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Michael Penhey 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 


